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August 20, 2009  
 
The Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York Department of Public Service 
3 Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223  
 
Re:  Green Island Power Authority 
 Compliance Filing of Tariff Leaves -- Case No. 09-M-0311  
 
Dear Secretary Brilling:  
 
Pursuant to Public Service Law Section 18-a(6) and the Commission’s Order of June 19, 2009 in 
Case 09-M-0311 – “Implementation of Chapter 59 of the Laws of 2009 Establishing a 
Temporary Annual Assessment Pursuant to Public Service Law Section 18-a(6)” the Green 
Island Power Authority (GIPA) hereby submits for filing an original and five copies of proposed 
amendment to GIPA’s P.S.C. No. 1- Electricity, “Leaf No. 10 - Charges, con’d”, to implement a 
surcharge to recover the Temporary State Energy and Utility Service Conservation Assessment 
(Temporary State Assessment).   
 
The enclosed materials, as issued by GIPA, are herewith transmitted for filing on behalf of GIPA 
in accordance with the requirements of the Order.  The revised tariff leaf for P.S.C. No. 1, 
Electricity, contains provisions and the rate designed to produce an estimated aggregate increase 
in revenues of $36,603.47 over the annual period from September 1, 2009, to August 31, 2010.  
These revisions are issued as of August 20, 2009, and are proposed to be effective August 21, 
2009.  
 
The Temporary State Assessment, which is applicable to jurisdictional municipal electric 
corporations, requires an annual payment for the next five years equal to 2 percent of gross 
annual operating revenues from intrastate utility operations, less the amounts assessed for 
Department of Public Service costs and expenses (General Assessment) that are authorized in the 
annual State Budget. GIPA has based its calculation of the 18-a Assessment rates on the “2009 - 
2010 Revised State Assessment Billing” as determined by the Commission. 
 
Recovery of the revenues required for payment of the Combined General and Temporary State 
Assessment less the amount of the General Assessment, which is currently included in Base 
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Rates, will occur over the five-year period through June 30, 2014.  The rates and charges for 
service under all Service Classifications will have an additional charge based on the Temporary 
State Assessment Adjustment apportioned among system sales of 30,228,497 kWh. Each of 
GIPA’s customer classes presently have similar rates, approximating a range of less than 10 
percent around a median base rate of approximately $0.051/kWh.  Thus, any interclass  
disparities pertaining to the collection of the Temporary State Assessment are expected to be nil. 
To the extent that disparities present themselves, GIPA will address these during the course of 
annual reconciliation of monies to be charged and collected.  
 
Newspaper publication was ordered waived in the Order.  
 
We respectfully request that the Public Service Commission approve the tariff leaf provided 
herein. Please advise the undersigned of any action undertaken in this proceeding. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
 
Robert L. Anderson 
 
Enclosures 
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